


ARDINGTON AND LOCKINGE PARISH COUNCIL
A&L (2019)6
MINUTES of the Meeting of the Parish Council held in the Loyd Lindsay Rooms, High Street, Ardington, OX12 8PS at 7.00 p.m. on Tuesday, 12 November 2019.

Present: Councillors: Ron East, Nicola Hancock, Paul Gibbs, John Hedgecock, Derek Morrow and Hugh Roberts (Chair).
Clerk:      Clive Knights. Member of the public: Amanda Bosley.
District Councillor, Janet Shelley.
Apologies: County Councillor: Michael Fox-Davies, PCSO, Tim Dean and School Governor Nicola Merry. 

1. There were no declarations of interest and no hospitality had been received or offered. 
2. Matters raised by parishioners present at the meeting.  Amanda Bosley was aware of the proposed footpath changes in Ardington.  Despite a “Private” notice, people and vehicles continued to use the path from Red Barn to West Ginge.  Now that this path was to be a bridle way the notice should be changed to “No Vehicles”. ACTION 6.1 The Clerk after the change has been approved by the Vale to establish whether Lockinge Estate plans to change the sign.  ACTION 6.2 The Clerk to get a pothole repaired in Sandpits near the turn to Ardington.
3. Matters Arising from the Meeting of the Parish Council on Tuesday, 10 September 2019 and approval of the Minutes.  All the actions had been taken.  Nigel Hutt would cover the switch controlling the current to the street light connected to38A East Lockinge to prevent he occupant switching off the current. ACTION 6.3 The Clerk (a) would check whether the light supplied from 38A was working and (b) would continue to seek access to Ardington Lodge to ensure the power was cut off to allow repair of the cable to the street light near the playground.  Twelve street lights had been checked for safety at a cost of £330.00 ex VAT.  Ten lights remained to be checked.  Funds had been sought from CBPT (£330.00) to complete the checks.  The carpenter considered the East Lockinge notice board was beyond repair and quoted for a new one using marine ply, toughened glass and would remove the old board and install a new one for £1,300. ACTION 6.4 The Clerk to forward this estimate to Terry Bond for consideration by CBPT for funding together with the cost of an earlier board made in 2014 for £650 +VAT. The Minutes were accepted by Parish Councillors as a true record and signed by the Chair. 
4. Reports.  
District Councillor’s Report. The Vale had a target of being carbon neutral by 2030.  The Oxford Plan to 2050 was on the website. The local plan was on hold because South Oxfordshire would not approve it. The Safe Places scheme and Festival Grants were mentioned.  Thames Valley Police described changes that were being made and their problems. A traffic survey was underway in Wantage.
Clerk’s Report.  The Clerk had replaced LED bulb in 4 street lights.  Nigel Hutt had quoted for the installation of RCDs in 7 properties at a cost of £112.00 per RCD.  The Clerk had sought another quotation from Daniel Kerr, DK Electrical Services.  ”what3words”were to be used for locating incidents by Oxfordshire’s Fire and Rescue Teams.  Parish Councillors had approved the changes to the footpaths proposed by Lockinge Estate and the planning application to restore the roof of All Saints Church in Lockinge after the theft of lead.  VAT of £132.88 had been reclaimed through the HMRC website.
5. Finance.  
Parish Councillors approved payments already made to the Clerk’s expenses (£53.66 for postage, 3 LED Bulbs at £18.00 and an ink cartridge at £10.00 (see cash book), to North Wessex Downlands Trust (Ex 23 £25.00, S137 payment), Charlton Environmental Ltd. (Ex 24 £189.60), White Horse Horticulture (Ex 25 £512.50 village grass), Tom King, (Ex 26 Playground grass and hedge £234.00), CDC Electrical (street light safety checks Ex 27 £420.00), Simon Scott installed a new seesaw beam Ex 28, £150.00), and Clerk’s expenses (£59.04 for 3 LED Bulbs at £18.00, a special LED bulb with a sensor for the street lights (£12.80) and a street light repair (£20.00).and his pay and tax for December and January both £228.00# by Standing Order (Ex 7) and both £57.00# tax respectively Ex 7). ACTION 6.5 The Clerk to make the outstanding payments indicated by#.  Bank reconciliations were circulated.
6. Playground.  The inspection reports were circulated. Simon Scott had fitted the seesaw and had been asked to paint red two parts of the train engine and replace two slats on the two-towered slide.  Cracks in the rubber covering of the children’s bucket seats were closed and water-proofed with Gorilla Tape. ACTION 6.6 The Clerk (a) a table seat needs attention and (b) establish the conditions for the equipment guarantees: does it include supply, delivery and installation?
7. A417. Since receiving the holding letter from Yvonne Constance there had been no further correspondence.  Crab Hill S106 funds had been released but there were no funds for A417 improvements.  Cyclists on the A417 seriously reduce traffic speed on the A417.  ACTION 6.7 Janet Shelley to establish how much the developers had paid for the link road.  An average speed of 48 mph for traffic passing Upton was considered too dangerous for a roundabout. ACTION 6.8 Paul Gibbs to establish the accuracy of the £90,000 charge for traffic lights, which only operate on the A417 if traffic on approach roads needed to cross.  ACTION 6.9 The Clerk to establish the cost of the bus shelter to be built by Lockinge Estate.  Might the Estate pay for traffic lights?
8. Neighbourhood Plan.  A special meeting had been arranged for 7.00 pm on Wednesday 20 November 2019 in the Loyd Lindsey Rooms with Thomas Loyd, Julian Sayers, a Vale Planner, Deborah Bryson and the Parish Council. The agenda proposed by Julian Sayers had been approved. ACTION 6.10 The Clerk (a) to issue the agenda and (b) request Julian Sayers to bring an up-to-date map of the Estate to the meeting,
9. Facebook.  ACTION 6.11 Nicola Hancock to add a link to the PC’s website for those who wanted to see the PC’s Minutes and accounts.  At least twenty people were accessing the PC’s Facebook page.
10. Items for Trumpeter.  ACTION 6.12 The Clerk to insert the regular notices about the next Parish Council meeting on 8 January, a note about dog mess, the new paths when adopted and a note about ”what3words” to be used for locating incidents by Oxfordshire’s Fire and Rescue Teams.. 
11. Date of next meeting. 7.00 pm. Tuesday, in 2020, 8 January, in Loyd-Lindsay Rooms.
12. Subsequent meetings: at 7.00 pm on Tuesdays in 2020: 10 March, 12 May, 14 July, 8 September, and 10 November.

Signed as a true record, 
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